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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special

meeting on Wednesday, May 7, 1997 at 9:00 A.M. in the Friendship
Centre in Lowe Farm, Manitoba.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.

Councillors present were: Ralph Groening, Art Friesen, Stan
Siemens, Louis Palud.

At the start of the meeting the matter of employee issues were
discussed by Council.

Moved by Stan Siemens, Seconded by Louis Palud:
#121/97. Resolved that Mr. Jake Klassen be laid-off as a
Municipal employee effective April 25, 1997 and that he be issued
a severance package gross payment of $8,644.00, conditional
upon release forms being signed.

Carried.

Council considered the matter of employees of the Municipality
that have evacuated and are currently not working for the
Municipality. It was a consensus of Council that those
non-working employees be issued separation notices from the
time of their evacuation and not being able to report for work.

Moved by Art Friesen, Seconded by Louis Palud:
#122/97. Resolved that the following part time flood employees
be paid the following rates:

Dave Knutt $10.00 per hour

Ken Harder $13.10 per hour

Larry Gluck $10.00 per hour
Carried.

Council also considered that situation of people re-entry into
their residence and the policy of the Municipality concerning
this matter.

A full re-entry would be dependent on the following conditions:
- must have driveable access to the yard .
- must have clean, potable water available.
- must have hydro electrical power.
- the house must not have been flooded.
- must have a working telephone available.
- the sewer system must be working properly.

A partial re-entry policy would include the following conditions:
- the house must be ring dyked.
- acceptable if accessible by boat equipped with life jackets.
- must have hydro power and have a working telephone.
- persons allowed in are able bodied adults only.
(elderly, disabled or children not allowed)

A third re-entry policy would be that of a day pass which allows
adult men to go into the flood zoned to view and enter their

property.

Westfield Industries has requested to be allowed to bring
employees into work by boating them into Rosenort. They asked
to be allowed to bring 40 employees into work. Council did not
view boating these workers as a viable option and the matter
would depend on P.R. 422 being travelable.

Company worker access into Rosenort would be dependent upon
access being available by road.

Council felt that no employees (workers), etc. would be allowed
until at least Monday, May 12th when the situation would be
re-evaluated at that time and the accessibility of P.R. 422

is considered.
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Council requested that an accountability of sand and sandbags
be made if possible. The individual owners are to be billed
by the Municipality for the sandbags and sand that they had
hauled into their property. This process will depend on the
closeness of the accountability of these items.

The meeting was then adjourned at approximately 11:30 a.m.
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